  Be it moved by (             ) and seconded by (                         ) that the Fort Williams Advisory Commission approve the request of the Maine State Troopers Association (MSTA) to utilize the Parade Field of Fort Williams Park on Thursday, September 13, 2012 for a gathering of the National Troopers Coalition (NTC). That the MSTA will pay a fee to the Town of Cape Elizabeth in the amount of $3,600.00 and reimburse the Town of Cape Elizabeth for any personnel or material expenses incurred by the Town of Cape Elizabeth associated with the event.

  Be it voted that the MSTA comply with the following requirements:

· That the MSTA hire a Cape Elizabeth Police Officer to monitor the entry/exit point throughout the event.

· That the event take place during the regular operating hours of the park.

· That the event is not open to the public.

· That beer and wine may be served with the following restrictions:

- That the beer and wine be served by an entity and/or individual that is licensed by 

       the State of Maine to serve such beverages off premises, with confirmation of this 

       to be provided in writing to the Town prior to the event.

       - that all consumption and dispensing of alcohol be in compliance with the laws of 

       the State of Maine governing such.

       - that an area be designated with approved signage and cordoned off with security

       fencing to provide for guests to consume alcohol.

       - that no individual be allowed to leave this designated area with any alcoholic

       beverages.

       - that all consumers be required to show proof if identification, if requested.

       - that all beverage containers be collected in appropriate containers, along with all 

         other refuse and recyclable items.

- That all logistical issues, such as trash disposal, Porto-johns, parking coordination

  and security be the responsibility of the MSTA.

 - That the Town of Cape Elizabeth be provided a Certificate of Insurance (COI), listing

   the Town as both "Certificate Holder" and "Additionally Insured" prior to the event.

 - That the approval of this request is contingent upon the approval of the Cape Elizabeth Town Council.

